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13 January 2023                                                                            Notification: 007/2023 
 
 
Dear Parents / Guardian, 
 
THE STRAITS TIMES SCHOOL POCKET MONEY FUND (STSPMF) 2023 (FOR PRI ONE ONLY) 
 

We would like to inform you that The Straits Times School Pocket Money Fund (STSPMF) 
provides pocket money of $65 per month to needy students. This money can be used for school-
related expenses, such as buying a meal during recess, paying for transport or using it to meet 
other schooling needs.  
 
2. In order to receive the financial assistance, students have to meet the following criteria: 

a) Student is a Singapore Citizen (SC) or Singapore Permanent Resident (SPR); 
b) Family is living in a 4-room HDB flat or smaller; 
c) Family has a gross per capita income (PCI) of $690/ month or less; 
d) Student is receiving full-time formal education at a mainstream primary school; 

e) Student is not concurrently receiving school pocket money fund from disbursing agencies 
or other similar monthly school pocket money schemes; 

f) Student has not been a STSPMF beneficiary for 24 months for the whole schooling years 
of primary education. 
 

3. Please note that if your application is successful, the funds will be disbursed to your child’s bank 
account via GIRO. Your child should have a sole bank account or a joint account with one of 
the parents. 

 
4. Documents required for STSPMF application :  

a)  STSPMF Application Form (Annex A)  
b)  Photocopy of students’ NRIC/birth certificate; and  
c)  Photocopy of both parents’/guardian’s NRIC/passport; and  
d)  Latest documentary evidence of gross household income eg: payslips, IRA, CPF 

statements 
e)  Income declaration form (Annex B)  
f)  MOE Direct Authorisation Form (GIRO) (Child’s bank account)   

 
5. The application period for The Straits Times School Pocket Money Fund will be from         

12 January 2023 to 14 February 2023. 
 
6. For those who are interested, please download the attached application form or get your child 

to collect the hardcopy application form from the General Office. Please submit the completed 
application form with the required documents to the General Office, latest by Wednesday,  
15 February 2023. Late submission will not be accepted. 

 
7.  If you need any assistance, please contact Mrs Goh Ling Ling at 64520849 ext. 216. 
   
Thank you.  

Yours sincerely,  

 
 
Ms Cecilia Lim 
Principal 


